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Over the past two weeks we have listened to the women and men who were 
physically, emotionally and sexually abused by priests of the Diocese of 
Rockhampton and sisters and staff at St Joseph’s Orphanage, Neerkol. 
 
As we listened to those who had been abused, we were deeply saddened by their 
stories and struck by the deep and profound impact the abuse had on their innocent 
lives. 
 
We are sorry for the pain they endured and the suffering that continues still. 
 
We renew our apology for the abuse that took place at St Joseph’s and also for the 
failure to respond appropriately. 
 
We also extend our apology to the families of those who suffered abuse and all 
others who have shared in their suffering. 
 
The Diocese of Rockhampton and the Institute of Sisters of Mercy of Australia and 
Papua New Guinea commit to continuing to provide ongoing support and assistance, 
both practical and financial, to the survivors damaged while at St Joseph’s. 
 
We continue to seek reconciliation with the women and men whose lives were 
damaged and continue to offer them assistance and support. 
 
We are committed to doing everything we can to ensure the safety of children and 
vulnerable people. 
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